
Key Topics: Tour of the Drainage and Community Garden Project,
40" Transmission Main Evaluation/ DCR Greenway Updates

CAMBRIDGE WATER BOARD

MEETING MINUTES

September 12,2018

This meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. at 250 Fresh Pond Parkway, in Cambridge,
Massachusetts. Those in attendance were:

Cambridge Water Board (CWB): Richard Johnson, Ann Roosevelt and Jason Marshall
Cambridge Water Department (CWD): Sam Corda, Tim MacDonald, Mark Gallagher, Jamie
O'Connell and Linda Vierboom

KMDG Landscape Architect and Cambridge Resident: Kaki Martin

Mr. Johnson announced that he will be recording the meeting.

A. MINUTES OF MAY 8,2018 MEETING
Mr. Johnson moved, and Mr. Marshall seconded the motion to approve the revised May 8,2018
minutes as written. The vote was unanimous in favor of the motion.

A. MINUTES OF JUNE 2018 MEETING

Mr. Johnson moved, and Mr. Marshall seconded the motion to approve the June 12,2018
minutes as written. The vote was unanimous in favor of the motion.

B. MANAGING DIRECTOR'S REPORT

Drainage and Community Garden Project: Mr. Corda introduced Cambridge resident and
landscape architect, Kaki Martin. Ms. Martin worked with Kleinfelder on the Drainage and
Community Garden Project. This project included water quality improvements such as the
perimeter path re-alignment and bio swale retention basins. The Bio swale between the
perimeter road and reservoir is designed to filter and clean the stormwater runoff. This is the
same strategy as was used in the Lusitania Meadow stormwater control system. The reservoir is
buffered on the street side with high hummocks which were designed to accommodate climate
change goals and anticipated rising flood levels. There are small breaks between the Hummocks
with manageable zones where sand bags and/or temporary movable "dams" could go if needed.
The former railroad track beds have been capped and the area planted with native plantings. The
success rate of the plantings has been higher than normal. Trees that could be kept were kept,
such as key Oaks and occasional Maples. The community garden, which was previously plagued
with flooding and drainage problems, is now dry, ADA compliant and meets all City design
standards.

The meeting was adjourned to tour the Drainage and Community Garden Project; led by Kaki
Martin. During the tour it was noted that due to high dog usage, there is a strategy in place to
protect the new plantings via the installation of long term temporary fencing (3-5 years). The
fence may be kept in place longer, if needed, to ensure that all the new plants will fully establish
themselves and thrive. There is a mix of diverse native plantings which are doing very well; are
all under warranty. Near the garden there is the addition of a bike rack and drinking fountain.
There is now a path, unofficially called "Chip's Path" leading into the garden and onto the
perimeter rode. (Ms. Roosevelt suggesting a possible official naming of the path in honor of
Chip.)

The meeting was returned to order at 5:52 pm.
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